
PLANNING MEETING 
ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL 

 
FEBRUARY 15, 2016 

 
 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Planning Meeting at 5:45 P.M. on February 
15, 2016 in the Ashland City Hall auditorium with Mayor Larry J. Fetner presiding.  
Council Members present were Billy J. Smith, Bobbie J. Steed, Gail E. Thompson, and 
Rebecca G. Boddie.  Also present were City Clerk/Administrator Chelsey Wynn, Police 
Chief Joseph Stanford, Patrol Sergeant Tony Hubbard, Fire Chief Brett Thompson, 
Maintenance Supervisor Jeremy Nash, Tina Nolen, Terry Acuff, Irving Thompson, Ray 
Stansell of the Clay Times-Journal, and Tammy Andrews (arrived at 5:50). 
 
 Council Member Wolfe was absent.   
 
 Mayor Fetner called the meeting to order.  
 
 Tina Nolen reported that she was approached by the East Alabama 
Rehabilitation Center to supply a job to a local individual. She also advised of the 
upcoming events that are happening in the community.    
 
 Mayor Fetner reported that New City Hall is progressing well and Council 
Member Thompson gave an update on the progress taking place at the New City Hall. 
Also discussed were plans for the Police Department renovations at the New City Hall. 
 
 Mayor Fetner touched on possible license fees and possible resolutions and 
ordinances if the City were to go wet. He also encouraged everyone to get out and vote 
at the election.  
   
 There was no business conducted at this meeting.  
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Mayor 
 
             
 
Attest: _______________________________      


